

State of Idaho
Division of Occupational and Professional Licenses
Board of Pharmacy

BRAD LITTLE
Governor
RUSSELL BARRON
Administrator

11341 W Chinden Blvd. P.O. Box 83720 Boise, ID 83720-0063 (208) 334-3233 dopl.idaho.gov

## **Public Hearing Minutes of 12/14/2023**

**Division** Nicki Chopski, PharmD, Executive Officer

Staff: Russell Spencer, General Counsel

Susan Villanueva, Board Support Specialist Madyson Crea, Board Support Specialist

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM by Russell Spencer.

Mr. Spencer stated that Board staff would accept testimony on the Board of Pharmacy rule chapter 24.36.01.

Dr. Chopski acknowledged that she received a verbal public comment, regarding the definition of pharmaceutical care, and clarification on the word 'assessment'. Dr. Chopski conveyed she will forward that comment to the Board if it arrives via email.

Once again, comments were invited on the draft rule chapter.

The comment period will be open until December 27, 2023, and written comments can be submitted to <a href="mailto:support.hp@dopl.idaho.gov">support.hp@dopl.idaho.gov</a>.

The next Board meeting will be held on December 28, 2023.

Though there were public members in attendance, no further public testimony was given.

## Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:20 AM.